
~.J)I’1 lc,~I~

ROBERTJ MUNNELLY JR
617 457 4062 DIRECT TELEPHONE
617210 7062 DIRECT FACSIMILE
RMUNNELLY@MURTHALAW COM

U IN

August 26, 2013 NHPUC qrj(~27I2 ~

VIA E-FILING AND OVERNIGHT MAIL

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director and Secretary
New Hampshire Public Utilities
Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: North American Power and Gas, LLC Application for Competitive Electric
Power Supplier Registration — DM 12-1 38
Request for Expansion to Serve Liberty and Unitil Territories and for
Expedited Commission Action on the Expansion Request

Dear Ms. Howland:

North American Power and Gas, LLC (“NAPG”) hereby notifies the
Commission that it has completed electronic data interface (“EDI”) training and
testing process in the Liberty (Granite State Electric) and Unitil service territories.
Copies of the approval documentation effective as of July 3,2013 and August 23,
2013, respectively, are attached hereto as Exhibit A and Exhibit B.

Accordingly, with these requirements satisfied, NAPG requests expansion
of its current November 13, 2012 Competitive Electric Power Supplier (“CEPS”)
registration for the PSNH territory to include Liberty and Unitil territories as well.
This consolidated request comports with the Staff’s recommendation and the
Commission’s review as reflected in the November 13 registration, at p. 2
(emphasis added):

Staff recommended that NAPower can request extension of
its service to the service territories of [utilities in addition to
PSNH] by updating its application with documentation
demonstrating successful completion of the testing. Upon
receipt of such submittal, Staff will review the information
and make a recommendation to the Commission. It was
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recommended that NAPower consolidate the submittal of 
such updates to result in a more efficient review process. 

Request for Expedited Action 

NAPG has been successfully serving many thousands of customers in the 
PSNH territory since shortly after the November 13, 2012 registration approval. 
It is ready and willing to begin expanding its current competitive supply offerings 
into the Liberty and Unitil territories in very short order, subject to the 
Commission's approval. Given that service can be rolled out immediately, 
NAPG respectfully requests that its request to expand its CEPS registration to 
include Liberty and Unitil territories be acted on as expeditiously as possible. 

Please contact the undersigned if there are any questions. 

Enclosures 

cc: Service List (by mail and email) 
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